
 

 

 

 

 

Press Communiqué 
 

Upgrading of Road Culvert along Daruty de Grandpre Street at Camp Caval, Curepipe 

 
The public is hereby informed that infrastructural works will be carried out along Daruty de 

Grandpre Street at Camp Caval, Curepipe. Part of Daruty de Grandpre Street will be closed to 

traffic from its junction with Jules Koenig Street to Avenue Berthaud as from                         

Tuesday 05 July 2022 for a duration of 2 months. 

Traffic signs and control will be set up to inform and guide road users accordingly.  Drivers are 

strongly advised to exercise caution when approaching the works area and to drive within the 

prevailing speed limit. 

This Ministry regrets for any inconvenience caused and relies on the usual cooperation and 

collaboration of the general public. 

 

Ministry of Land Transport and Light Rail                  01July 2022 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 


